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FROM your interim by Sarah A. Conner 

Dear friends, 
 

Easter falls late in the calendar this year ð April 16 ð which 
means that the season of Epiphany stretches from January 6 (the 
Feast of the Epiphany) all the way to the end of February, as 
March 1 is Ash Wednesday, the beginning of Lent.  Epiphany 
can seem like an in-between time, a placeholder between the 
festivities of Christmas and the fasting of Lent.  (I use the word 
òfastingó to suggest the simplicity and clearing away to which 
Lent calls us.) 
   
Yet Epiphany is the season of light, and as such, it naturally 
flows from Christmas.  At Christmas, we celebrate the arrival of 
the light of Christ.  During Epiphany, we hear gospel stories of 
how that light was revealed to people:  
 

¶ at Jesusõ baptism, where God proclaimed him 
òmy Son, the belovedó;  

¶ when, without hesitation, the first disciples left everything 
behind to follow Jesus; 

¶ in Jesusõ Sermon on the Mount, a teaching of extraordinary 
depth that astonished those who heard it; 

¶ when Jesus was transfigured in the presence of his 
disciples, his face shining òlike the sun.ó    

 

In these stories and more, we see how Jesus was revealed to 
people like us as the light of the world.  These stories help make 
real what we say in the Nicene Creed each Sunday, that Jesus is    
òGod from God, Light from Light , true God from true Godé.ó  
How does the light of Christ illumine your life?  How do you 
bear the light of Christ into your world?  Where do you see the 
light of Christ in particular at Trinity?  
 

You are in my prayers. 
 

~ Sarah       
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Dear Trinity Friends,  

 

I thought I would take the opportunity in this Window to answer 

three very different questions that have been asked of me more 

than once.  I am aware that none of my answers is as complete as 

it perhaps could be, and you are welcome to ask if youõd like 

further discussion on any of them:  

 

Question:  Why do we pray for the president by name almost 

every Sunday?  

 

This election has raised the question much more than any in my 

memory. I recommend what our Bishop has offered on the topic 

which can be found at diomass.org.   I also want to make sure that 

it is clear that a prayer is not an endorsement, it is an appeal to 

God to be in a certain place, particularly in places of power and/

or pain.  Bishop Alan Gates reminds us of the òtwofold obligation 

we have as Christians, on the one hand to uphold our nation and its 

leaders with supportive prayer and the exercise of civic responsibility, 

and on the other hand to maintain a stance toward those leaders and 

their decision-making which in the tradition of the prophets is relentless 

in demanding justice and compassion."  Jesus spoke not of praying 

for our friends and allies, but of praying for those who are hardest 

for us to pray for.  It is one of the great challenges of our faith, and 

we approach it in community, and with the gospel as our guide.  

 

 

 

FROM the associate by Becky Gettel 
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Question:  What will happen to you as our associate rector 

when a new rector arrives?   

 

I will, in all likelihood, continue on as your associate rector.  The 

practice of assisting clergy leaving when a new rector arrives is 

outdated. And nothing about our transition is telling me to start 

looking for a new call!   

 

Question:  Why is our chapel altar against the wall?  Isnõt it old

-fashioned and rude for the priest to celebrate Eucharist with her 

back to the people?!   

 

Gosh I hope it is not rude!  When I celebrate the Eucharist òEast 

Facing,ó I do not think of my back being toward the congrega-

tion, I think of all of us facing the same direction, toward the 

rising sun of the Resurrection, toward Christ.  In some ways it is 

a less hierarchical tradition because we all face east together.  

Though the majority of altars have been moved away from the 

wall over the past 40 years, some remain against the wall.  It is a 

gift that Trinity has a worship space for each of these two 

Eucharistic practices.  

 

Yours in Christ,   

~ becky 

 

March 1, 2017  
Services at 7 am, noon, 7:30 pm 
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Music notes by Robert Barney 

On Wednesday, March 1, we begin our Lenten journey together 
with Ash Wednesday, with liturgies in the chapel, spoken at 7 
am and 12 noon, and with music at 7:30 pm.  
 

The first Sunday in Lent is March 5 and our 10 am worship 
begins with silence instead of a prelude, and opens with the 
chanting of the Great Litany in procession.  
 

The following four Lenten Sundays include such musical 
changes to our worship as singing a òKyrieó instead of the 
òGlory to God,ó using Plainsong instead of Anglican Chant for 
the Psalms, and singing the òLamb of Godó right before 
Communion. During Communion, the Choir offers a Bach 
Chorale each of the five weeks in Lent. 
 
 

Join the Choir for Lent & Easter 
Think about offering your voice for our worship during our Lent 
and Easter cycle. Speak to the director now. If you have any 
questions about the choir or music program in general, please do 
not hesitate to ask me. I can be reached at 978-369-3715 (ext. 20) 
or the church e-mail at : barney at trinityconcord dot  org. 

Save the Date!  All -Parish Recital!   

Saturday, April 29, 4 pm!  

mailto:rbarney@trinityconcord.org
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Prelude Recital & Choral Evensong 
As a prelude to the traditional Anglican Service of Choral 
Evensong on Sunday, March 5, we welcome Greg Gettel, 
trumpeter. For the first Sunday in Lent one doesnõt automatically 
think of the trumpet as an appropriate instrument, but Greg will 
present the more meditative and reflective side of the instrumentõs 
repertoire, of which there are plenty of examples. Our Parish 
Choir will then offer the evening liturgy of sung prayer with 
music by John Goss, Philip Radcliffe, and Samuel Sebastian 
Wesley. Mark your calendars and invite your friends and 
neighbors to this uniquely Anglican experience as our choir joins 
with choirs throughout the globe, and throughout the ages, to sing 
prayers in this ancient musical form of worship.  
 
 

Is it a Concert or is it Worship? 
Choral Evensong is an offering of prayer and worship that is 
almost all sung. Many people feel that it is a concert, but its format 
is the Order of Worship for Evening set forth in the Book of 
Common Prayer in the 1500s, and is truly a musical experience of 
prayer. St. Augustine is quoted as saying that singing a prayer is 
like praying it twice. For over 500 years, composers have written 
settings for Choral Evensong to be sung as a dialogue between 
officiant and choir. The liturgy is built on themes of redemption, 
and includes scripture readings, psalms, canticles, suffrages and 
collects.  We also include hymns and an anthem sung by the choir. 
The traditional canticles that frame the readings are the Song of 
Mary and the Song of Simeon, which both promise salvation. The 
prayers are designed to bring the listener into a place of 
contemplation and deeper relationship with the Creator. This 
same worship service is offered throughout the Anglican 
Communion, including Boston area parishes in Andover, Boston, 
Cambridge, Dover, Gloucester, Newton, Salem, Winchester, and 
others. During the year, there are about five opportunities to 
experience Choral Evensong here at Trinity, as sung by our Parish 
and Youth Choirs.  
 
 
 



Page 8   

Undercroft blessings by Carol Brady 

Children/Youth Reach Out  
to Maranyundo Girls School 
 
During February, our children and youth will be learning about 
the young girls (grades 7 ð 12) who attend the Maranyundo Girls 
School in Nyamata, Rwanda.  We are in the process of arranging 
guest speakers to come to one of our youth group meetings and 
our youth have agreed to help cut and fold the Maranyundo 
Mite Boxes for use during Lent.  On Sunday, February 26, the 
whole church school will learn about the school and be asked to 
pray for the girls and drop a few coins in their mite boxes each 
day of Lent (boxes due back on Easter Sunday). 
 
Why Rwanda? Why Maranyundo?  This country has the highest 
number of women in Parliament than any other nation, and its 
government recognizes that educating girls is pivotal to the long 
term growth and stability of their country.  And yet, only 5% of 
the girls between the ages of 13 and 18 attend secondary schools.  
Maranyundo Girls Schools opened in 2008, and within a few 
years gained national recognition for its academic excellence. As 
of January 2017, it has expanded into a middle school and high 
school, educating a total of 360 girls!   
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Church School Schedule for February:  
2/5  10 am Church School classes 
2/12   9 am Church School classes with childcare 
  for all ages during the Annual Meeting  
2/19  10 am Childrenõs Chapel 
2/26  10 am Church School classes 
 
Childrenõs Weekly Offering to God can be as simple as bringing 
in one nonperishable food item every Sunday.  They may place it 
on the altar in their classroom or in the large basket in the Under-
croftõs entryway.  Here are the foods in high demand:  Å Cereals 
(whole grain first ingredient) Å Cooking Oil Å Coffee (including 
instant) and tea Å Spaghetti sauce Å Peanut butter Å Strawberry jam 
and grape jelly Å Canned tuna and meats Å Chunky soup, stew, chili or 
hash Å Pasta, rice and whole grain. 
 
Help Organize the Church School Supply Closet!   If you can 
give an hour or more of your time on Wednesday, February 15, 
please sign up on the bulletin board.  Many hands will make this 
work more fun and go quickly!  
 
Childrenõs Chapel with Imposition of Ashes  
Through this simple child -friendly Lenten service in our Chapel 
on Sunday, March 5 at 10 am, children and youth will learn 
about, and experience, this meaningful tradition that marks the 
start of Lent. They will receive the imposition of ashes.  
 
Barbara C. Harris Episcopal Camp Opportunities!  
The BCH Episcopal Camp, located on a beautiful spot beside 
Otter Lake in Greenfield, NH, is a wonderful place to spend a 
week of outdoor fun in the context of a loving Christian 
community. Register online for BCH Winter Camp ñ4th ð 11th 
graders are invited to join some of their favorite summer camp 
counselors for 5 nights and 6 days of fun from Monday, February 
20 ð Saturday, February 25.  Or sign up for BCH Summer Camp 
(5 separate sessions, each running from Sunday to Friday 
starting June 25 and ending July 28). For more details visit: 
www.bchcenter.org/camp -programs. 
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As is true for most organizations experiencing change, Trinity is 
recognizing both opportunities and challenges as we enter the 
second phase of our own transition.  By most measures, Trinity 
was very successful in managing a significant amount of change 
in 2016.  Going forward, our parish is already embarking upon a 
number of initiatives to create a well -run and inviting church for 
our new rector.  
 
Reviewing the past year first, itõs not easy saying goodbye to a 
beloved rector.  Yet, while enjoying Tony Buquorõs wonderful 
ministry through May and then participating in his joyful, albeit 
bittersweet, retirement celebration, we have been able to survive 
his departure and continue to serve as a welcoming church 
through the rest of 2016. 
 
Last yearõs transitional success was a result of many factors:  it all 
started with Tonyõs tireless effort to work closely with clergy, 
staff and lay leaders to create the necessary processes and 
structures so that our parish would be well -prepared for his 
departure and the subsequent interim period.  Fortunately, 
immediately upon her arrival, Sarah Conner, our Interim Priest, 
provided a steady, experienced hand that helped to create a 
reliable sense of stability.  Becky Gettel, our Associate Rector, has 
played an important, complementary role by serving as the 
comforting bridge of continuity, and so much more, between 
Tony and Sarah.  Our staff and lay leaders have also worked 
hard to maintain the high quality and welcoming nature of our 
many programs and services.  Equally important, Iõd like to 
thank all of YOU for your patience and understanding during 
this period of change and for being receptive to embracing our 
next phase together.  
 

From the senior warden  
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Having favorably navigated through 2016, where do we go from 
here as we begin a new year?  Iõm pleased to report that we are 
making a lot of progress in a number of areas.  For instance, you 
should feel very encouraged that we have so many engaged, 
diverse committees working hard to improve the lives of those at 
Trinity and outside our parish.  Without wishing to slight any 
other groups, I would cite our Welcoming, Outreach, 
Stewardship and Search Committees as emblematic of the 
incredible energy, intelligence and caring commitment that so 
many committees and parishioners embody at Trinity.  
 
With respect to the challenges that I mentioned above, there are 
some significant budgetary issues that weõll need to address 
soon.  In recognition of this, the vestry, clergy and a number of 
parish leaders have been meeting frequently to come up with a 
game plan to tackle this predicament as well as to take 
advantage of some encouraging opportunities going forward.  
Youõll be hearing more about these efforts once we introduce our 
Sustainability Initiatives.  
 
I am heartened in knowing that Ernie Steward will succeed me 
as Senior Warden.  Given Ernieõs experience, skills and work 
ethic, I am confident that he will do a great job in leading Trinity 
going forward.  Fortunately, I know that he will be ably assisted 
by an outstanding vestry, talented lay leaders, nurturing clergy, 
responsive staff and, especially, a very encouraging 
congregation.  Finally, I want to thank you for the confidence 
and support you have shown me during these past three years.  
It has been an honor and a very fulfilling experience to serve as 
your Senior Warden. 
 
With appreciation and best wishes, 
 
Jay Luby 
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Mark your calendars for February Events 

All youth in 6 thñ12th grade are welcome to attend our fun-filled, 

cooperative, educational, playful and prayerful, youth -led youth 

group!  We hope you will join us on Sundays at 4pm!  
 

February 5, 4 to 6 pm 

Guest Speakers on Maranyundo School followed by Compline 
 

February 12, 4 to 6:30 pm 

Movie and Mite -Box folding project.  Bring $5 for pizza as we 

will run late and share a meal over the movie.  
 

February 19 

NO YOUTH GROUP: Holiday Weekend and School Break 
 

February 26, 4 to 6 pm 

Regular Youth Group meeting with Games, Discussion, and 

Compline  

Youth news  
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Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper 
Tuesday, February 28th, 6pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Please join us for homemade pancakes (yes, really homemadeñnot 

out of a box) compliments of Larry & Debbie Scarff. There will be 

a free-will offering to cover food and an optional donation to the 

Maranyundo School. The focus of the evening will be a kick -off 

to our Lenten practice of supporting the ministry of the Marany -

undo school in Rwanda. Call the Scarffõs with questions. Sign up 

on the bulletin board outside the bathrooms near the Chapel. 
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The Space Between 
George Middleton and Lauren Middleton  
On Exhibit January 9, 2017 ð March 6, 2017 

 
Two artists, two successive generations, grew up in the pastoral 
beauty of Concord. Together they have collaborated for an art 
exhibit, to be shown at Trinity Episcopal Church, Concord, to 
celebrate their special bond as artists ð and their special bond as 
father and daughter. The paintings shown are presented in 
vibrant acrylics, watercolors, and digital media. Each artist 
reflects a unique view of nature as the catalyst for their inner 
creative process. Both artists share common elements of sky, 
ocean, and forest in their images as backdrops for exploration of 
inner life.  
 
As a recurring theme within his landscapes and portraits, George 
Middleton presents the human form as a symbolic icon, and as 
an inspiration for transformation. Shown in isolated desert or 
ocean settings, figures depict an alternate view of self shaped by 
the restorative effect of a wild and natural setting suggesting a 
dynamic movement inward.  
 
Lauren Middleton responds to the landscape with a conceptual 
approach, limiting her palette to a few rich colors; then, using 
basic organic shapes, she combines grid and pixel-like elements 
to create contrast and sensation. Her focus on form mirrors 
underlying emotions. Time is represented in the shifting 
progression of many layers with varied brushstrokes invoking 
mood and feeling. 
 
The Space Between is exhibited in the Parish Hall of Trinity 
Episcopal Church, Concord, Monday through Thursday, 9 AM to 
5 PM and on Fridays after 12 Noon to 5 PM, as well as following 
church services on Sundays. Please use the River Street entrance. 
Telephone: 978-369-3715. 

Trinity arts council  
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